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June 30, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett: 

On January 31, 2011, I proposed replacing four separate annual program reports provided to the County Council by our climate change, energy, green building and environmental purchasing programs with a single consolidated report that summarizes progress in all of these closely related efforts. The report and implementing code changes you see attached are the result of that effort.
Having a single, comprehensive report covering these related efforts provides several benefits, including: 

· integrating energy, climate change, green building and environmental purchasing performance measures;

· providing a single reference for the public, Council, and other stakeholders about County progress on these related efforts;

· streamlining the resources directed to multiple related reporting requirements, allowing a greater focus on implementation; and  

· facilitating collaboration and coordination on diverse but related issues.
The report contains key performance metrics from the programs in a condensed yet readable format. It also provides notable financial impacts, success stories and lessons learned from these programs, as well as recommendations for legislative changes to support the efforts. Ultimately, this consolidated report will be tied to the performance measurement framework being developed for the King County Strategic Plan. I hope that you will find this new approach improves our communication on these important topics.
Coordinating and consolidating reporting is consistent with the 2010 King County Energy Plan, adopted this past October. Strategy 13 of the plan recommends that the County “integrate and streamline reporting requirements related to energy efficiency, green building, 
and greenhouse-gas emissions to maximize their value for evaluating performance, informing policy choices and capital investments, and providing useful information to the public.”
This consolidated report replaces the annual Climate Change Report required by Motion 12362 and due on February 1, energy reporting as recommended in the 2010 King County Energy Plan, the Green Building annual report required by Ordinance 16147 and due May 1 of each year, and the Environmental Purchasing Report required by KCC 10.16 (Ordinance 15912) and due in April of each year.

Included with this report is an ordinance implementing minor code changes needed to reflect the shift to consolidated reporting for climate, energy, green building, and environmental purchasing with a due date of June 30.  Revisions to an existing reporting requirement for climate and energy are addressed in Proposed Motion 2011-0208 which was transmitted to the Council in April. If you have any questions about this report or the ordinance, please contact Megan Smith, Environmental Policy Advisor in the King County Executive Office, at 
206-263-9605.
I look forward to our continued work to advance King County as a leader in sustainability and responding to climate change. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO

Megan Smith, Environmental Policy Advisor, KCEO


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, DES

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

bcc:
Ken Guy, Finance Director, Finance & Business Operations, DES


Paulette Norman, Interim Division Director, Road Services Division, DOT


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division, DOT


Jennifer Lindwall, Director, Fleet Administration Division, DOT


Bob Burke, Airport Division Director, DOT


Scott Davis, Division Director, Marine Division, DOT


Cheryl Binetti, Special Project Manager, Director’s Office, DOT


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP


Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP


Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP


Matt Kuharic, Senior Climate Change Specialist, DNRP


David Van Holde, Energy Manager, DNRP
